St. Cloud State University theRepository at St. Cloud State

Information Media Newsletter

Department of Information Media

10-1970

Information Media Newsletter Vol. 2 No. 1

St. Cloud State University

Follow this and additional works at: https://repository.stcloudstate.edu/im_newsletter

Part of the Instructional Media Design Commons, Other Education Commons, and the Training and Development Commons

Recommended Citation

St. Cloud State University, "Information Media Newsletter Vol. 2 No. 1" (1970). Information Media Newsletter. 117. $https://repository.stcloudstate.edu/im_newsletter/117$

This Newsletter is brought to you for free and open access by the Department of Information Media at the Repository at St. Cloud State. It has been accepted for inclusion in Information Media Newsletter by an authorized administrator of the Repository at St. Cloud State. For more information, please contact rswexelbaum@stcloudstate.edu.

October, 1970 Volume 2 Number 1 ADMINISTRATION, CURRICULUM, PRODUCTION AND SYSTEMS

INFORMATION MEDIA



DEMOSTHEMOMENTS Trene Bright NEDHERDS OF THE MORE MARIENTE

A PUBLICATION OF THE LEARNING RESOURCES CENTER AND THE DEPARTMENT OF LIBRARY & AUDIOVISUAL EDUCATION-ST. CLOUD STATE COLLEGE (MINN.) \$6301

MEDIAN OF THE MOMENT

As the first
Median of the Moment
of the new school year,
IM News salutes Mrs.
Irene Bright of Aitken,
Minnesota.

Irene completed her undergraduate work and earned a degree from St. Cloud State College in 1959. She joined the faculty of McGregor High School and taught mathematics there for six years before becoming school librarian four years ago.

She finished her graduate program at SCS earlier this year and received her Master of Science degree in Information Media June 12. Irene has started the new year in the McGregor school's new media center which serves kindergarten through grade 12.

In addition to her school duties, she is currently serving as president of Tau Chapter of Alpha Delta Kappa, International Honorary Society for Women in Education, as head of the McGregor Education Association, and as a member of a committee writing a brochure on elementary school librarians in Minnesota.

DIRECTORS CHAIR

Welcome to a new school
year. You will find news and
notes about people and programs in the
IM News, hopefully items of interest.
The three topics brought to your attention in the following paragraphs may be
of importance to individuals now in the
degree program as well as those who are
involved with certificate programs,
and, then too, those engaged in school
audiovisual, library, or instructional
materials center activities.

DE BROWN

In an effort to clarify the status of the requirement for the course, Research Methods or Introduction to Research in the Department of Library and Audiovisual Education, beginning Winter Quarter, 1971, only fifteen (15) hours completed before IM 608 (Research Methods) or its equivalent will count toward a degree program in Information Media. The student is expected to have completed IM 608 or its equivalent or be enrolled in IM 608 before he will be admitted to candidacy.

We trust that each of you are fully aware of the fact that the Assistant Commissioner of Education for Curriculum, State Department of Education, appointed a task force to study and submit recommendations for Minnesota certification relative to the Joint Standards for School Media Programs. These recommendations have been prepared and submitted to the State Department of Education for approval by the State Board of Education.

(continued on Page 2)

Raymond RAMQUIST, who is a graduate advisor and instructor, comes from a position as instructor in Educational Media at the University of Utah.

Ramquist graduated from Morton High School in Berwin, Illinois, and received the Bachelor of Philosophy degree in Geography from De Paul University in Chicago. After earning his Master's at Indiana University, he was audiovisual director at De Paul and head of the audiovisual department at the University of Chicago before returning to Indiana to work on his doctorate.

Ramquist and his wife, Joyce, a former nurse, have three children.

Mrs. Elinore ZETA, who was at the LRC several years ago, returns to work in the cataloguing section after completing her Master's at the University of Minnesota.

Mrs. Zeta graduated from high school in Upper Darby, Pennsylvania, and majored in Romance Languages at the University of Pennsylvania.

A widow, she lives in St. Cloud with her young son.

Harlan JENSEN joined the LRC staff this year after several years as elementary librarian and media specialist for the educational media center at Montevideo, Minnesota.

Jensen, who is married and the father of two children, graduated from high school at Milan, Minnesota. He received the Bachelor of Science degree in Elementary Education and Library Science and earned his Master's degree in Information Media.

A recent addition to the technical services division, Linda KNIGHT, went to high school in Wahpeton, North Dakota, and took the pre-education course at the Wahpeton State School of Science.

She received the Bachelor of Arts from Moorhead, Minnesota, State College and worked for six months as assistant librarian at Wahpeton before going to Kansas State Teachers College to earn her MLS. She came to St. Cloud following graduation this summer.

Carl TROOIEN, new LRC supervisor of curriculum materials, is a native of Madison, South Dakota, where he graduated from high school and worked for nine years in a packing plant. He attended General Beadle State College in Madison in 1964 and went from there to the University of Southern California He received his Master's degree in Instructional Technology this summer.

A bachelor, Trooien, lives in St. Cloud and lists his hobbies as model railroading, photography, and sketching.

New this fall in the acquisitions section at the LRC is Patricia WEIGEL who grew up and went to high school at Winona, Minnesota.

She earned her Bachelor of Arts degree from Cornell College at Mt. Vernon, Iowa, majoring in Geology. In August, she graduated with an MLS from the University of Iowa.

Now living in Cold Spring, Minnesota with his wife, Joleen, Fred PEARSON is working in the cataloguing section.

Pearson is a graduate of a high school in Madison, Idaho, and went to Ricks College in Rexburg, Idaho. He attended Brigham Young University, where he received his degree in Zoology. Before coming to St. Cloud, he had a fellowship at the University of Minnesota where he was a medical librarian in the health service.

Thomas YUREK, an English teacher and audiovisual coordinator at the St. Anthony Village School in New Brighton, received his MS from SCS in August. A native of St. Paul's Polish district, he takes pride in the sixty-nine acres of Northern Minnesota woodland for which he plans a campground.

Robert STRACK, who is working on combining the media materials into a unified system and procuring TV for the school in his duties as media specialist at the Litchfield Senior High, earned the MS in IM in August.

A graduate of Wisconsin State University, Shirley CHRISTENSON received her MS from SCS in June.

Miss Christenson is employed as elementary librarian for two schools by Anoka-Hennepin Independent District 11 in Anoka.

Robert BERNSTROM, media coordinator with the White Bear Lake school district, earned his MS, major in Information Media, this year.

Bernstrom graduate from Augusburg College in 1965 with a major in Elementary Education. He lives in Minneapolis with his wife and three children.

Joe LANDO is audiovisual director of school district 750 at Cold Spring. The school's media program will have closed circuit TV for the first time this year, as well as a photography class taught by Joe.

Joe earned his Master's in Information Media from SCS in June. He and his wife, Gail, live at Cold Spring.

A St. Cloud resident who is starting the new term as elementary specialist for the Sauk Rapids schools, Mrs. Shari Gray PRETZER, received her MS from SCS in August.

She earned her Bachelor of Arts from the University of Northern Colorado in 1959. She was formerly elementary librarian at Holdingford. Mrs. Pretzer is the mother of two children. Her husband Wallace, is assistant principal at South Junior High School, St. Cloud.

Jake MARKS, a veteran of Air Force service in World War II and a 1946 graduate from SCS in August with a Master's in Information Media.

Marks taught for six years at Milroy High School and for 18 years at Morris. He is currently on the staff of the Graceville high school. He and his wife have three children.

Robert MUHICH, who earned his MS during the first summer session, holds an Associate of Arts from Virginia Junior College and a BS from the University of Minnesota at Duluth. He has taught at Cloquet and at Columbia Heights.

Now working in a media center at the Pine City High School, Arlan Harry WIPF earned his Master's in IM in the second summer session. A graduate of South Dakota State University, he has lived at Askov with his wife since 1966.

A 1967 graduate of SCS, Paul KAISER also did undergraduate work at the University of Minnesota and the University of Washington. He received his Master's in the second summer session and has been employed at Centennial in Circle Pines.

Thomas KLAUSER, Burnsville, graduated from SCS in 1964 and did postgraduate work at Mankato State College as well as here. He earned his MS in the second summer session. Klauser taught for four years at Farmington until moving to Burnsville.